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To the people of God at Our Redeemer, 
 

  Throughout the past 2000 years, Christ’s Church has placed an emphasis on what is often 

called evangelism, sharing the Good News of salvation in Jesus Christ.  I have mentioned in Bible 

class a few times recently that the church struggles and suffers when the church, the people of God, 

stop acting like the church.  There have been times in history when the church chose not to fight for 

the truth, but rather, allowed others to silence them.  This happened in North Africa in the 600’s when 

the Christians chose to live under Muslim rule (which prohibited any evangelism of non-Christians).  

The result of this is that North Africa, which at the time was the heart of Christian scholarship and 

activity is now almost completely devoid of Christians. 

 

We have an obligation to share the Good News.  At ORLC, we are adopting a simple invitation, 

“Come and See.”  These are the words spoken by Philip to his friend Nathaniel as he informed him 

that “We have found Him of whom Moses in the Law and also the prophets wrote” (Jn. 1:45).  Each of 

you has the opportunity to give another person the great gift Philip gave to Nathanael.  You can be 

like Philip, who said, “Come and see.” 

 

Someday, perhaps a friend or neighbor, or your child, or your brother or sister will ask himself 

or herself, “Why do I believe?”  The obvious answer is, of course, that it was the work of the Holy 

Spirit through the Means of Grace – God’s Word and Sacrament.  But the further question is, “what 

person did the Holy Spirit use to make an impact on my life?”   

 

When and where did I first hear about Christ and receive faith?  For many of us, it was at 

Baptism – thanks be to God.  But that faith needs to be nurtured, just as the child needs to be 

nurtured.  I mentioned in a sermon not too long ago that I have early memories of watching my dad 

preach and sitting with my mom as she taught me to use the hymnal.  Who was it that said to you, 

“Come and see?” Give thanks to God that He has sent these people into your life, and take the 

opportunities presented to you to extend that invitation to others. 

 

                                                                               In Christ,                                                                      
  

  Pastor Eden 
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Who’s Who at Our Redeemer 
 
 
 

 
President 

 
Stan Yelton (1st term)    

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2018 

 
Vice-President 

 
Chet Vahle (1st term) 

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2018 

 
Secretary 

 

VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2018 

 
Treasurer 

 
Donna Haire (3rd term)    

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2018 

 
Financial Secretary 

 
Evelyn McDowell (3rd term) 

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2018 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Education Board 

 
Melissa Knapp, S.S. Supt., ex officio 

 
Appointed 

 
 

 

Gretchen Wolfmeyer (3rd term) 

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2019 

 
 

 

Randy Wolfmeyer (2nd term) 

 
Oct. 2016 – Sept. 2018 

 
 

 

Ryan Vaughn (2nd term) 

 
Oct. 2016 – Sept. 2018 

 
Board of Elders 

  

 
434-8708 

 
Larry Foster (2nd term) Communion Assistant 

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2019 

 
617-7312 

 
Darrell Drescher (2nd term) Special Services 

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2019 

 
223-7949 

 
Bill Haire (1st term) Saturday Ushers 

 
Oct. 2016 – Sept. 2018 

 
223-1119 

 
Howard Snowden (1st term) Altar Care 

 
Oct. 2016 – Sept. 2018 

 
242-5651 

 
Terry Lannerd (1st term) Sunday Ushers 

 
Oct. 2016 – Sept. 2018 

 
228-3127 

 
Jerry Lunt (1st term) 

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2019 

   

 
Evangelism Board 

 
Michele Clevenger (2nd term) 

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2019 

 
 

 
Ruth Ann Snowden (2nd term) 

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2019 

   

 
Property Board  

 
Jeff Smith (3rd term) 

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2019 

 
 

 
Steve Kaiser( 2nd term) 

 
Oct. 2016 – Sept. 2018 

   
 

 
Stewardship Board 

 
Larry Ehmen (3rd term) 

 
Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2019 

 
 

 
David Pellman (2nd term) 

 
Oct. 2016 – Sept. 2018 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Youth Ministry Board 

 
Jamie Louderback 
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Please contact any LWML member or Colleen Westberg at 217-223-5702 to learn more or go to 

www.lwml.org to read about the mission and great history of the LWML!  
Like our Facebook pages…Lutheran Women in Mission - LWML and  

Lutheran Women’s Missionary League – Central Illinois District! 
 
 

National Mission Grant Bulletin Bytes                   LWML has donated over $100 million since 1942!!! 
                                                                                

 

Current Missionary Needs @ Mission Central…$100,000 
 

 Mission Central, based in Mapleton, IA, is the go-to resource for new missionaries looking for assistance on 

their chosen path. There are so many things necessary to have in place before you begin your work as a 

missionary – things like learning the language, transportation and housing expenses. Mission Central is there to 

help missionaries with all these needs. For more information about  

Mission Central, please go to www.lwml.org/mission-grants under grant #5. 

Page 3 

 

The Widow's Mite--- 
 
And a poor widow came and put in two small copper coins, which make a penny. And he called his disciples to him and said to 
them, "Truly, I say to you, this poor widow has put in more than all those who are contributing to the offering box. For they all 
contributed out of their abundance, but she out of her poverty has put in everything she had, all she had to live on."  
                                                                                                                                         Mark 12:42-44 ESV 

                                                                                                                                                 

UPCOMING… 
 

 

Feb. 1st – monthly 
mtg., 6:30pm 
 

Soup & Bread 
fundraiser, pick up 
your order on Feb. 
3rd or 4th. 
 

Feb. 14th – Ash 
Wednesday Lenten 
dessert host 
 

Mar. 1st, monthly 
mtg., 6:30pm 
 

Apr. 5th - monthly 
mtg., 6:30pm 
 

 

 

 

February 2018 
 

Jan. meeting highlights –  
 

Plans were made for our Soup & 
Bread fundraiser…hope you got 

your order in!  
 

A signup sheet went around for 
volunteers to chair or help with 

2018 events. 
 

Missions projects for the year were 
selected as follows...the ‘Good 

News’ publication, Concordia Food 
Banks, Lutheran Hour Ministries, 

Orphan Grain Train, Camp 
Callahan, ORLC St. James School 
Endowment Fund, OAFC and St. 

John’s Food Pantry. 
 

Jan. event highlights –  
 

No events this month to report on 
 
 

Think you might like to be a part 
of the mission of LWML??? 
Please…attend one of our 
upcoming meetings or events! 

We welcome you to join us in 
“Serving the Lord with Gladness”! 

“Featured” 
LWML CID Mission Grant 

 

(LCC) K-9 Comfort Dog 
Ministry Affiliate - $8,500 

K-9 Comfort Dog Ministry - 
$5,000 

 

These grant monies will 
purchase and train a Comfort 

Dog chosen specifically for 
Immanuel Lutheran Church in 

Charleston and allow the 
Comfort Dog handlers at Our 

Savior in Milford travel for 
needed training and 

deployment destinations as 
needed. 

 

http://www.gnpcb.org/esv/search/?go=Go&q=Mark+12%3A41-43


Remembering In Our Prayers 
 

REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE IN OUR NATION’S MILITARY SERVICES:  
Mark and Kari Adams, Mark Borg, Paul Boriack, Steve Clark, Aaron DeWerff,  
Michael Goodwin, Robert Goodwin, John Haines, Zach Howerton, Ryan Keller,  
Jason Klauser, Levi Meyer, Jeremy Schwartz, Aaron Schmitt, Ryan Thruston,  
Andy Tipton, Marc Troxel, Brandon VanBastian, and Charles Wheeler. 
 

 REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE WITH ONGOING HEALTH NEEDS:  
 Nick Austin, Carolyn Bruemmer, Sean Burner, Steve Dunker, Richard Grathwohl, 
 Lynda Hinkamper, Elaine Hyer, Becki Jones, Kim Long, Meghan Meyer,  
 Michael Morgan, Sutton Perry-Brockemeier, Michelle Reinberg-Page, David Rickey,  
 Cole Schullian, Kory Tournear, Bee Wagner, Jacob Weimer, Vicki Wemhoener, 
 Jackson Weppler. 
 

 REMEMBER OUR SHUT-IN MEMBERS AND FRIENDS:  
Helen Bestmen, Carolyn Bruemmer, Marcia Clevenger, Ralph Genenbacher, Don Green,  
Isabelle Hillerts, Mary Hurley, Elaine Hyer, Marilyn Newman, Dolly Powers, Joyce Southward,  
Bee Wagner, Lucille Wiskirchen.  

 

Keep Our Missionaries in Your Prayers 

 Apple of His Eye Mission Society  

 The Evangelical Lutheran Church in Latvia  

 The Lutheran Church of the Redeemer, Harlow, Essex, U.K. (Together in Missions)    

 The Independent Evangelical Lutheran Church in Germany  

 Mrs. Alvina Federwitz in Waxhaw, North Carolina  

 Jonathan and Carrie Federwitz and their children in Papua New Guinea  

 Danny and Becca DeLoach and their children, 6915A Cinder Run, Waxhaw, North Carolina  28173 

 Mrs. Julie Lutz, home on furlough 

 Dr. Martin & Marie Dicke, Musical Specialist serving in Papua New Guinea (Together in Missions) 
 

Our Seminary Students 
    Concordia Theological Seminary, Fort Wayne, IN: 

Tyler Arends, 926 East 1000 North Road, Melvin, IL  60952  

     Concordia Theological Seminary, Saint Louis, MO:  

Jeremiah & Natalie Jording with Leah 

                          601 Aladar Drive, O’Fallon, IL  62269 
 

                     Our Mission 

 To the glory of God we are SHARING Our Redeemer by  
                             CARING for one another in Christian love and compassion 

                 ENCOURAGING growth and outreach through worship and Bible study 
 
 

Sunday School Staff 
 

Superintendent – Melissa Knapp                                                 Grades 3 & 4 – Amy Killday 
Pre-School – Gina Eickelschulte                           Grades 5 & 6 – Donna Haire                                           
Kindergarten – Suzanne Troxel                                Grades 7 & 8 – Donna Haire 
Grades 1 & 2 – Monica Foster                                           Teens – Gretchen Wolfmeyer 
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February News 
 

“Come and See” is our theme this year at Our Redeemer Lutheran Church. It is a message of invitation for 
those who do not know the joy we share to come and see Christ in action. Please invite friends and neighbors 
to “Come and See” what we are all about.  
 

Candidates for Council Secretary Needed: We have a vacancy for the position of Church Council 
Secretary and are currently seeking candidates for the position.  Anyone wishing to be considered for 
appointment should contact Stan Yelton as soon as possible, but no later than February 11, 2018.  In 
accordance with Article IV.D.2. of the Bylaws, recommendation for the Secretary appointment will be proposed 
by the President (with Church Council consent) to the Voters Assembly for final approval.  
 

As we did last year during Epiphany, we are joining with St. James and the Lutheran Church of Saint John 

in a joint Bible study based on the upcoming Epistle readings from First Corinthians. “Become All Things 
To All People” focuses on Paul’s words from 1 Corinthians Chapters 6-9 and the challenging task of sharing 
the Word of God in this ever-changing world and the need for all to hear the Gospel so that some might come 
and see Christ and be saved. Join us each week on Wed. at 1:00PM.  
        

Montana Trip Meeting - On Wednesday, Feb. 7 at 6:30, there will be an information meeting 
concerning the July 23 - Aug. 2 trip to Montana.  We will meet in the fellowship hall immediately following 

Confirmation class. 
 

Altar Committee Brunch at 9:30 AM on February 10 in the Fellowship Hall.  This is 
for all who work on the Altar Care Committee or anyone who would like to know more 
about it. Join us for Brunch a morning devotion and good fellowship. 

 

LWML Bible Study will continue to be held on the 4th Thursday of the month at the Troxel home at 6:30 
PM. It is open to all women. Thursday, February 22nd is the next scheduled one.  
 

4th Annual Winter Women’s Retreat is to be held Feb. 23rd & 24th at the Quality Inn in Quincy. Cost is 
$10.00 per person. If you wish to book a room for Friday night contact the Inn. A block of rooms has been 
reserved for the event. Registration forms are on the Narthex table.  Please turn in the registration form and 
your $10.00 to Malinda Eden or the church secretary. The theme this year is “How Beautiful are the feet of 
those who bring good news.”                                                                                                      Romans 10:15  
 

Spring Fling, Saturday, March 3rd 
 

LWML Rummage Sale dates are set for May 4 and 5.  Continue to gather items you no longer need or use 
for the sale. (No TV's or electronics) We will begin collecting items the week of April 8.  
ALL MONEY GOES TO MISSIONS!!! 

 

SOUPER BOWL of CARING – The Lutheran Church of St. John will be a participating agency 
and will receive a portion of any non-perishables and monetary donations.  We will be a 
collection site and you can bring items and donations to our office or in the St. John’s 

Church office by Sunday, February 4th.   All donations will go to a central collection site and be divided equally 
between St. John’s, Luther Memorial, Catholic Charities, Quanada, and Horizon’s food pantries.The Souper 
Bowl of Caring is a national movement of young people working to fight hunger and poverty in their own 
communities around the time of the Super Bowl football game. In the weeks leading up to or on Super Bowl 
Sunday (Feb.4), young people take up a collection (many use a soup pot), asking for one dollar or one item of 
food for people in need. They give 100% of their donation directly to the local hunger-relief charity of their choice. 
 

ORLC St. James School Tuition Endowment Fund - At the Voters meeting, we were unable to report on the 
balance of the ORLC St. James School Tuition Endowment Fund since we had not received our quarterly 
report from LCMS Foundation for the fund. Now we would like to report to the congregation that our balance as 
of 12-31-17 was $131,232.67. Please put your donation in an envelope that is clearly marked for the tuition 
endowment fund and make checks out to St. James Tuition Endowment Fund  
Thank for your generous contributions!                                                                                                                   Page 5 



 
 

Miscellaneous Constant Information 
 

Newsletter & Calendar Deadline –   
All newsletter  & Calendar submissions must be 
sent in no later than the 20th of each month. 
Please let the church office know about any 
changes or errors    
 

PLEASE SAVE LABELS - Please continue to 
save HyVee UPCs, General Mills Box Tops, and 
Tyson A+ labels.  Place them in the white drawer 
by the Church Office at ORLC. Thank you! 

 

Rada Cutlery is an on-going fundraiser. Rada as 

a variety of, products: cutlery, stone-ware soy wax 
candles, and quick mixes.  We have started taking 
orders for our next RADA order. Once we have $60 
in orders, we will place the order. So, if you don't 
see some-thing in our many "in stock" items, go 
ahead and fill out an order form with payment. 
Please visit the Rada display in the old chapel. 
You may leave a completed Rada order form 

with pay-ment at the scrip table. Thank you for 

your support of PLuS!   
 

Concordia Food Bank If 
anyone is interested in mailing 
coupons to the Seminary Food 
Bank, the address is: Concordia 
Food Bank, 801 Seminary 
Place, St. Louis, MO 63105. 

 

Drawer Cart by the Office Steps 
Top Drawer: For cancelled stamps for missions. 
They must be complete stamps.  
 

2nd Drawer: General Mills box tops for education, 
HyVee UPCs, & Tyson A+ labels. They benefit the 
St. James school library. Thanks! 
  

3rd Drawer: For any type used greeting card fronts. 
Good Samaritan home uses them to make things.  
 

Church Office Hours are Monday through 
Friday from 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM with time out for 
lunch between 12 and 1. Staff may be in the office 
before or after these hours, but please call before 
stopping in so that we can have items ready for 
you (keys, sermon copies, envelopes, etc.) and 
can do our best to help you when you arrive.  
 

GREETING CARDS (sponsored by the PLuS 
group) Be sure to check out the variety of assorted 
greeting cards. Cards are $ .50.  

 

Attention Parents of College Students:  
If your child is away at college, please let the 
church know their new address and/or email as 
soon as you get it. We would like to nurture those  
relationships, pray for them, and help to keep them 
informed. 
 

Want to Go Paperless? 
We would be happy to email you any church 
correspondence and newsletters if that is the 
option you prefer. Contact the church office, write 
your email on the bottom of your attendance card, 
or email secretary@ourredeemerquincy.org. 
 

 
Lutheran Child and Family Services of Illinois’ 
professional licensed counselors can help with any 
problem. They provide individual, couple, marital 
and family counseling to help address all types of 
situations. Insurance is accepted. Call 800-363-
LCFS (5237) to schedule a FREE confidential 
initial consultation. 
 

Considering adoption? Lifelink International 
Adoption (a ministry of Lutheran Child and Family 
Services of Illinois, LCFS) is seeking families 
interested in adopting from Korea. We’re receiving 
child referrals again after a temporary break and 
have a limited number of families on our waiting 
list. Our South Korean program is one of our most 
enduring (twenty-nine years) and reliable. Learn 
more about Lifelink’s adoption programs at 
www.lifelinkadoption.org or contact us at 630-521-
8281 or intadopt@lifelinkadoption.org. Lifelink 
International Adoption is a program of Lutheran 
Child and Family Services of Illinois.             
 

Listen to Worldwide KFUO.org, your radio 
station for practical Lutheran talk, daily Bible and 
Confession studies, daily worship opportunities, 
and current issues from a Lutheran worldview. 
Programs are archived at KFUO.org for 24/7 on-
demand listening. You can also find our 
programming wherever you get your podcasts! 
Have a question or comment? Find us at 
@KFUOradio on Facebook, Twitter, and 
Instagram.  
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February Birthdays 
 

 
  1   Randy Ellerbrock 
  5   Sheldon Foulk 
  5   Clint Gooding  
  5   Dan Hufendick 
  5   Jeffrey Smith 
  7   Becky Lunt 
  9   Rob Edwards 
  9   John Frohn Jr. 
  9   Aaron Goodwin 
  9   Randy Wolfmeyer 
10   Ben Knoernschild 
11   Farren Campbell 
 

11   Reva Ehmen 
11   Elise Luker 
11   Ellen Stockhecke 
12   Donna Eisenbeiss 
12   Jaela Vaughn 
13   Jennifer Tournear 
16   Annalisa Eden 
16   Darren Fink 
16   Conall Wolfmeyer 
17   Kim Gooding 
17   Isabelle Hillerts 
17   Ryne Lubben 
19   Amy Buss 

19   Kenny Wiesemann 
21   Jason Klauser 
21   Marty Otto 
23   Ricky Goertz 
24   Phillip Baker 
24   Levi Cook 
25   Mike Douglas 
25   Kara Mercurio 
26   Shelly Holtman 
26   Joyce Southward 
27   Gary Cramlett 
29   Laura Essington 

 
 

February Baptisms 
  

  1   James Jones II  
  1   Jim  Lucas  
  2   Monica Foster  
  3   Darrell Drescher 
  3   Barb Hall  
  3   Luke McElfresh  
  5   Kirk Vahle  
  6   Kyle Frink  
  6   Melanie Zehnle  
  8   Eric Fischer  
  9   Rebecca Jones  
 
 

11   Renee Durst  
11   Don Fink  
11   Mary Lazzeri  
12   Larry Ehmen  
12   Larry Foster  
12   Stacey Gruen  
12   Harry Hall  Jr 
13   Nathaniel Hurley 
14   Bob Frink  
14   Shanna Wemhoener 
15   Tad Douglas  
15   Brandon McGartland 
 

16   Randy Ellerbrock 
16   John Go  
17   Cameron McDowell 
18   Billy Hindbough  
20   Bennie Hines Jr 
21   Charles Bowles  
22   Ellie Bowles  
27   Jessica Campbell 
28   Brian Burner  
28   Judi Burner  
28   Austin Fischer 

 

     

     February Anniversaries 
 

2   Jim & Pat Bangert 
5   Naomi & Rob Tipton 
8   Charlie & Pam Church 

13   Jason & Stephanie Bush 
14   Gary & Sheila McElfresh

 
 
 
 

February Puzzle Answer   
(Puzzle on page 12) 
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“For His merciful kindness is great toward us, and the truth 
of the Lord endureth forever.  Praise ye the Lord.  
                                                                                 Psalm 117:2 
 



 

 
 

Assignments for February 2018 
 
 

      Communion Assistants: 
 

 
 Saturday, February   3 at 5 p.m. Rob Edwards  
 
   Sunday, February   4 at 9 a.m. Larry Foster  Jerry Lunt 
 

 Saturday, February 10 at 5 p.m. Rob Edwards  
 
   Sunday, February 11 at 9 a.m. Steve Kaiser Chet Vahle 
 
Ash Wed., February 14 at 7 p.m. Larry Foster Larry Ehmen 
 
Saturday, February 17 at 5 p.m. Rob Edwards  
 
  Sunday, February 18 at 9 a.m. Gary Hyer  Stan Yelton 
 
Saturday, February 24 at 5 p.m. Rob Edwards  
 
  Sunday, February 25 at 9 a.m. Chris Knapp Steve Kaiser 

  

  
 
Ushers: 
 

 

               Saturdays at 5:00 PM 
   
  

 

Bill Haire 

                 Sundays at 9:00 AM 
 

Larry & Brad Ehmen, Jeff & Randy Wolfmeyer 
 

 Ash Wed. Feb. 14 at 7:00 PM Steve Kaiser, Ryan Vaughn 

          February 21 at 7:00 PM Chet & Barb Vahle, Darrell & Irene Drescher 

          February 28 at 7:00 PM Randy Wolfmeyer, Gary McElfresh, Gary & Kathy Hyer 

 

 
Counters: Renee Benedetto, Shelly Holtman 
 

Registration Slips:  VOLUNTEER NEEDED  
      

Altar Care:  Kathy Hyer, Michele Clevenger, Ellie Bowles, Renee Benedetto 
    

Drivers:  Steve Hyer, Jerry Manton, Wanda Spohr, Ryan Vaughn      
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Pastoral Year-End Report 
(January 1 – December 31, 2017) 

Official Acts 
Infant Baptisms (2) 
 Amya Faith Allensworth             March 11, 2017 

August Joseph Ott         March 26, 2017 

      First Communion (6) 
 Arianna Fischer       September 24, 2017 

Jackson Goetz         September 24, 2017 
Quinton Hibbert         September 24, 2017 
Cameron McDowell       September 24, 2017 
Evan Sass         September 24, 2017 
Hugh Sharrow        September 24, 2017 

      Adult Baptisms (0) 
      Adult Confirmations (0) 
      Youth Confirmations (3) 
 Elizabeth Burner               April 9, 2017 
  Piper Clevenger April 9, 2017 
  Keagan Mercurio April 9, 2017 

      Funerals (11) 
 Bob Jording          January 31, 2017 
 Don Sass       March 3, 2017 
 Bill McKinsry     March 3, 2017 

Ruth Ann Essington       April 10, 2017 
Harold Brassfield        April 11, 2017 
Christine Clevenger       May 3, 2017 

 Jean Perry     May 15, 2017 
 Cleda Mason     September 1, 2017 
  Ida Marie Utterback     October 16, 2017 
  Earnest Strunk     October 26, 2017 
 Anna Mae Parsons     October 28, 2017 

 Weddings (0) 
Membership Changes 

Gains [+5B, +6C] 
  Adult Confirmations [+0B, +0C]    

Infant Baptisms [+2B, +0C] 
  Amya Faith Allensworth       March 11, 2017 

 August Joseph Ott            March 26, 2017 

Youth Confirmations [+0B, +3C]    
 Elizabeth Burner               April 9, 2017 
    Piper Clevenger April 9, 2017 
   Keagan Mercurio April 9, 2017 

  Affirmation of Faith (+1B, +1C)) 
   Helen Bestmen           November 21, 2017 

Transfers In [+2B, +2C] 
Gene & Nancy Bluhm        March 22, 2017 

     
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

Losses [-17B, -13C] 
Death [-7B, -7C]                 

          Bob Jording            January 27, 2017 
  George William “Bill” McKinstry   February 25, 2017 (not ORLC member) 

 Donald L. Sass       February 27, 2017 
        Ruth Ann Essington   April 5, 2017 
   Harold Eugene Brassfield  April 7, 2017 
        Christine Clevenger   April 30, 2017 
        Jean Perry    May 11, 2017 
        David Reinberg   June 21, 2017 
        Cleda Mason    August 29, 2017 
   Anna Mae Parsons   September 15, 2017  
   Ida Marie Utterback   October 11, 2017 
   Earnest Strunk    October 21, 2017 

  Transfers Out [-10B, -6C] 
      Jake & Amy Reinberg   February 28, 2017 
            with Merceah, Eli & Memphis        
      Jason & Linda Hardy    March 14, 2017 
  with Henry 
       Joe & Jane Cleaves   September 15, 2017 
  With Palin 
   Ted Yelton         October 1, 2017 

Statistical Adjustment [+/-0B, +/-0C ] 
 
Membership 

 
Jan. 1, 2017 

 
Gains 

 
Losses 

 
Dec. 31, 2017 

 
   Baptized 

 
581 

 
+5 

 
-17 

 
569 

 
   Confirmed 

 
445 

 
+6 

 
-13 

 
438 

 

ST. JAMES LUTHERAN SCHOOL, QUINCY, IL                                                 217-222-8267 
SCHOOL ENROLLMENT: We are in the process of enrolling students at St. James for the 2018-2019 schoolyear. 
Pass the word! Satisfied customers are our best advertisement for our school. If you are pleased with St. James 
School, please tell others. If not, please tell Principal Landskroener. 
 

PREKINDERGARTEN/KINDERGARTEN OPEN HOUSE will be held Tuesday, March 20th. Come any time from 
6:00 – 7:15 pm. Children who will turn 3, 4 or 5 before September 1st are eligible to enroll in the PreK3, PreK4 or 
Kindergarten class for the 2018-2019 schoolyear. Tell you friends, neighbors, relatives and enemies! 
 

ATTENTION THRIVENT MEMBERS! St. James Spring Fling committee could use your Thrivent Action Team to 
help fund the upcoming event on March 3rd. See Michelle Soltwedel (217-841-0800) for more information. 
 

FLORIDA TRIP – A fundraiser to help our 7th/8th grade class fund their Florida trip from June 27th – July 2nd will 
be held at Elite Studio 425 Hampshire Street. This “Yoga Night” is open to friends, family and the public. It will be 
held February 2nd at 6:00 pm at Elite Studio. The cost of this class is $15 and all proceeds will go towards the 
class trip. Anyone and any age is welcome, so grab up your family and friends and come support the 7th/8th grade 
students at St. James! Contact Holly Schell (217-653-9894) for further information. 

 

Camp CILCA Up and Coming Events: 
Men’s Woodcutters’ Retreat -- February 16-18, 2018 
Pastor Jeff Hemmer, author of Man Up! presenting     
 

See the Next Page to learn more about the new Missionaries we are supporting. The Rev. Peter 
Kolb and family are no longer doing Missionary work, so we had to pick a new missionary. 
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PUZZLE PAGE 

 

THAT’S WONDERFUL 
 

By 
 

Bill Schlegl 
 
 Write the letter that comes 5 letters after the letter given.  You will 
learn something wonderful about our Lord. 
 

 
 
  _______       _______       _________________ 
     A J M               C D N                    H Z M X D A P G 
 
       ______________        _____        _________           ____________ 
            F D I Y I Z N N                 D N              B M Z O                     O J R V M Y 
 
       ____          ______         ______        ___________          _____      ______ 
         P N             V I Y               O C Z              O M P O C                  J A            O C Z 
 
        _________       ________________            _______________ 
           G J M Y                   Z I Y P M Z O C                          A J M Z Q Z M 
 
        _____________       _____       _______       _________. 
           K M V D N Z                   T Z               O C Z                Q J M Y 
 

 

 

 

 
  
(Answer Found on Page 7) 
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